
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The City of Pittsburg Planning Commission will hold a public hearing on: 
 
Date:  May 28, 2024  
 
Time:    7:00 p.m. 
 
Place:  City Council Chamber at City Hall 
  65 Civic Avenue, Pittsburg, California  
 
Concerning the following matter: 
 
Housing Element Update for the 2023-2031 Reporting Period (6th Cycle) (AP-23-
0021(GP)) 
 
A City-initiated update of the City’s Housing Element for the reporting period of 2023-
2031. The Planning Commission will consider the most recent Draft Housing Element and 
make a recommendation to the City Council.    
 
The City will be updating the Housing Element to include comments received from the 
State Housing and Community Development Department (HCD) which is prepared as 
part of the requirements under State Law.  
 
None of the updates proposed as part of the 2023-2031 Housing Element Update would 
result in substantial changes to the existing General Plan policies. No specific 
development projects are proposed as part of the 2023-2031 Draft Housing Element. The 
city currently has adequate housing sites to meet its Regional Housing Needs Allocation 
(RHNA). As a result, staff determined that this project is categorically exempt from the 
requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) under General Rule 
Exception (14 CCR 15061(b)(3). 
 
State Housing Law (Government Code Section 65580 [et. seq.)) mandates that local 
governments must adequately plan to meet the existing and projected housing needs of 
all economic segments of the community, including accommodating its assigned Regional 
Housing Needs Allocation (RHNA) as determined by the Association of Bay Area 
Government and approved by the State Department of Housing and Community 
Development. The purpose of the Project is to comply with the State-mandated 
requirements for the Housing Element of the General Plan. 
 
You are invited to submit comments regarding any aspect of this matter in writing or 
verbally at the May 28, 2024, public hearing. If you challenge the above matter in court, 
you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the public 
hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the Planning 
Commission at, or prior to, the public hearing. 
 



Anyone who wishes to submit written comments must submit them to Maurice Brenyah-
Addow, Senior Planner, via mail at 65 Civic Avenue, Pittsburg, CA, by telephone at (925) 
252-4261, through e-mail at mbrenyah-addow@pittsburgca.gov, or by fax at (925) 252-
4814.   

                                  
JOHN FUNDERBURG III, SECRETARY 
PITTSBURG PLANNING COMMISSION  
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